
Hull Commission on Disability 
December, 2010 Meeting Minutes 
 
Date: Thursday, December 9, 2010 
Location: Hull Town Hall 
Time: 5:30 
Attendees: Ken MacDonald, Bruce Wood, Peter Lombardo 
 
Discussion Items: 
 
*The Commission acknowledged the passing of member Jim Mauer and recommended 
sending a note to the Hull Times and a letter to Jim’s wife.  This is also Bruce’s final 
meeting as a member.  Ken praised his outstanding service to the town of Hull and Peter 
echoed Ken’s sentiments.  The town has been notified of the two openings in the 
Commission. 
 
Active Projects: 
    
*Subsidized Accessible Hull Housing-Ken sent email to HUD representative.  No 
decision yet and they are still reviewing documents.  Ken will follow-up prior to next 
meeting. 
 
*Steamboat Wharf Marina Construction- Per Peter, small punch list but not related to 
access.  Remove from agenda. 
 
*Senior Center Renovations- Grant funding awarded.  Per Peter, it will be a fairly lengthy 
process to actually get work started.   
 
*Sunset Bay Marina, A Street – Per Peter, the restaurant is closed for the season.  He 
believes list of bathroom issues resolved.  Ken will follow-up on corrections and deck 
access in spring. 
 
*Atlantic Avenue Road Work – Per email confirmation from Phil Lemnios, access to the 
beach via new ramp is included.  The project is in the early planning stages, and will take 
a while to begin work. 
 
*The Performing Arts Center – Per Peter, lots of clean up occurring, and the project has 
been scaled back.  The Commission will monitor. 
 
Inactive Projects: *None 
 
New Business:   
 
*Bay Avenue East Road Work – Ken wrote a letter of support for the grant and sent to 
Bob Fultz. 
 
Next meeting tentatively scheduled for January 13th  
Submitted by Ken MacDonald 
 


